State of Wisconsin

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
2984 Shawano Avenue

Green Bay WI 54313-6727

Scott Walker, Governor
Cathy Stepp, Secretary
Telephone 608-266-2621

Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 WISCONSIN
TTY Access via relay - 711 { DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES

November 19, 2015

Mr. Paul Zuege

Dry Cleaners Etc.
E7638 Ostrander Rd
New London, WI 54961

SUBJECT:  Approval of Change Order No. 1, For the Site Investigation at Dry Cleaners Etc.,
103 E Cook Street, New London, Wisconsin
WDNR BRRTS # 02-69-552218

Dear Mr. Zuege:

Your proposed change order is approved. You may proceed with the proposed work. The Wisconsin Department
of Natural Resources (Department) received the proposal titled Status Report and Change Order No. 1 Request
prepared by Scott Hodgson of Terracon Consultants, Inc. and submitted on your behalf on November 9, 2015.

The change order was requested for the costs associated with additional site investigation activities proposed to
delineate the magnitude and extent of the chlorinated volatile organic compounds (CVOCs) at the site. The
proposed activities will assess the degree and extent of soil and groundwater contamination, assess vapor
intrusion, and assess sanitary sewer structural integrity. The proposed activities also include investigative waste
coordination and disposal as well as summarizing activities and results in a report for Department review. Cost
approved for this change order is $24,247 for consulting and $6,786 for sub-contractor services, for a total of
$31,033. The total costs approved to date for this site is $65,277.50.

Please be aware that you are required to comply with all applicable statutes and administrative rules including the
NR 700 series, Wisconsin Administrative Code, hazardous waste management and wastewater discharges. This
approval does not guarantee the reimbursement of costs under the Dry Cleaner Environmental Response

Program. Final determination regarding the eligibility of costs for reimbursement will be made at the time of claim

review.

If you have any questions regarding the content of this letter, please contact me at (920) 662-5165 or
Richard.Joslin@wisconin.gov.

Sincerely,

Richard R. Joslin
Hydrogeologist

Bureau for Remediation & Redevelopment

cc: Scott A. Hodgson, Terracon Consultants, Inc. (e-copy — scott.hodgson@terracon.com)
DERF Fund Manager — CF/2, GEF 2, Madison (e-copy — jennifer.feyerherm@wisconsin.gov)
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